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Date: August 21, 2023

To: Commissioners Court
From: Jon Kleinheksel &K
Re: Equipment Reassignment

Due to continued supply chain issues with new vehicle purchases, replacements for
Constable 3 units #55410 and #55587 have been significantly delayed. At this time, no
estimated delivery date for these two vehicles has been provided by the manufacturer.
This situation could have a detrimental impact on Constable 3’s ability to faithfully
execute some of their duties.

To remedy this, Public Works proposes to transfer two SUV units from reserve inventory
(units 55152 and 55154) to the Constable 3 fleet. PW would order the necessary items to
install the full complement of patrol equipment into each vehicle (cage, gun rack,
window barriers, etc). The SUVs would be renumbered as 55811 and 55812 to preserve
continuity with the identifications established by Auditors/Fixed Assets.

PW calculated the total cost of these upgrades for both vehicles to be $11,790. Funds are
available in the Constable 2022 replacement projects (BDJ4405 and BDJ4406) to offset
this expense. The two Taurus sedans leaving service will be retained for possible future
reassignment as necessary.

Public Works request Commissioners Court’s consideration and approval to reassign two
vehicles to Constable 3 as described above. If you have any questions, please feel free to
ask and I will respond accordingly.



